
STATE OF WASHINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

PO Box 47890 | Olympia, Washington 98504-7890 
Tel: 360-236-4030 | 711 Washington State Relay 

January 06, 2025 

Re: Collaborative- Overdose Data to Action in States – Develop or Expand Overdose Prevention 

Greetings Honorable Tribal Leaders, Partners, and Professionals:   

In accordance with chapter 43.376 RCW, the Washington State Centennial Accord of 1989, and DOH Consultation 
and Collaboration Procedure, we invite collaboration with Indian tribes and tribal organizations for the 
implementation of a new grant through the DOH Injury and Violence Prevention (IVP) Program. 

DOH seeks to fund up to seven eligible Tribal Nations, organizations, and communities to develop or expand 
community-led overdose prevention activities in American Indian/Alaska Native communities. The funding 
application will be open from January 21- March 3, 2025. We are also seeking Tribal representatives to join the 
application scoring panel; if interested please respond to the contact below by February 17, 2025. Please note that 
serving as a representative on the panel will make your tribe or organization ineligible to apply for this funding. 
Estimated funding ranges per grantee: Year 1: $64,943 to $90,920 plus a one-time federal enhancement up to 
$50,000; Years 2-4: $45,895 to $64,253 

We invite your attendance to the question-and-answer sessions below to learn more about the opportunity: 

Meeting Type Date and Time Zoom Information 
Q&A Call for Federally Recognized Tribes January 27th, 2025 

1:00pm-2:00pm 
Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 838 2567 4412 
Passcode:120785  

Q&A Call for Tribal Partners 
tribal organizations and tribal communities 

January 29th, 2025 
1:00pm-2:00pm 

Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 890 0482 5205 
Passcode: 904279 

For additional information, please contact Overdose Prevention Program Manager, Anjali Shankar at 
anjali.shankar@doh.wa.gov or 564-669-1520, or Candice Wilson, Executive Director, Office of Tribal Public Health 
and Relations (OTPHR), at candice.wilson@doh.wa.gov or 360-819-7626. 

Sincerely, 

Michele Roberts, MPH, MCHES  
Assistant Secretary - Division of Prevention and Community Health 

cc: Allen Christensen, Office of Health and Safe Communities Director, WA-DOH  
Lacy Fehrenbach, Chief of Prevention, Safety and Health, WA-DOH  
Kristopher Holiday, Chief, Office of Strategic Partnerships, WA-DOH 
Kristin Peterson, Chief, Office of Policy, Planning & Evaluation, WA-DOH  
Elizabeth Perez, Chief, Office of Public Affairs and Equity, WA-DOH 
Umair A. Shah, Secretary of Health, WA-DOH 
Anjali Shankar, Overdose Prevention Program Manager, WA-DOH  
Jessica Todorovich, Chief of Staff, WA-DOH  
Candice Wilson–Quatz'tenaut (Lummi), Executive Director, OTPHR, WA-DOH  

https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=43.376
https://goia.wa.gov/relations/centennial-accord
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1200/DOHConsulationColllaborationProcedure.pdf
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1200/DOHConsulationColllaborationProcedure.pdf
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83825674412?pwd=i8IWDWBT5wJdmA1JE8z7EGdNyPKXEX.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89004825205?pwd=ijNRzaCgTLuKgfaFoxcwblSQzAWtPG.1
mailto:anjali.shankar@doh.wa.gov
mailto:candice.wilson@doh.wa.gov

